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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Southeastern” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from October 9, 2013
In Attendance:

Rhoda Emanuel, Eastpointe, Regional Lead
Antonia Beatty, Bladen County Schools

Barbie Hunt, Robeson County CDC

Emily Locklear, Southeastern Family Violence Center

Kathy Locklear, Lumbee Tribe

Sonia Hopkins, Bladen County DSS
Stuart Locklear, Lumbee Tribe

Tammy Sampson, Promise of Hope, Alternate Lead
Introductions:

A video conference link was established with Down East Committee in at the Goldsboro Eastpointe office and the meeting was called to order by Ellen Blackman of the Down East committee and attendee introductions were made.
Polycom Link with Down East Committee, Goldsboro:

Guest speaker, Corey Root, Project Specialist, with NCCEH made presentation.  Copies of Power Point slides entitled, “A System in Transition:  Shifting Our Priorities and Programs to End Homelessness”, were issued to committee members.  Corey detailed a brief history of homelessness response and the Hearth Act.  The presentation included discussion of The Federal Strategic Plan to End Homelessness.  Information was given on The Continuum of Care and the roles and responsibilities of the CoC, Regional Committee Structure and responsibilities and the benefits of participation in a Regional Committee.   Discussion was made about the ESG funding process and the concerns of the Down East and Southeastern committee’s lack of funding this year.  Corey encouraged the committee’s efforts in writing a letter of concern and indicated that the BoS would also be writing a letter detailing their concerns in our region’s lack of funding. 
Approval of Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the September 18, 2013 meeting were reviewed and approved by committee.
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from 10-1-2013
Rhoda presented a brief summary of the Balance of State and the CoC committee meeting.  
Updates from Regional Lead:
Rhoda Emanuel shared that she has encouraged NC Public School Homeless Liaison participation in our committee via letter in Robeson, Bladen, Columbus, and Scotland counties, as suggested during the BoS Steering Committee call.  Rhoda Emanuel shared that she would complete edits to the Letter of Concern to the State of NC as previously agreed and send copies of letter to BoS and Ellen Blackman, Regional Housing Lead for review and comment.  The letter of concern is up for review for all committee members until 10-10-13.  Rhoda shared that she had extended a letter of formal invitation on October 7, 2013, to the members of the Down East committee for a combined meeting to discuss financial strategies and improved funding opportunities for both regional committees.
Nomination and Election of Scorecard and Project Review Committee member:
Rhoda shared that BoS is requiring all Regional Committees to elect a Score Card committee member and a Project Review Committee member.  This request was presented to committee and Sonia Hopkins volunteered for Scorecard Committee and Barbie Hunt volunteered for Project Review Committee.  Committee approved volunteers by unanimous vote.

ANNOUNCEMENTS/UPDATES from Each Agency:
Barbie Hunt reminded committee about the availability of the Foreclosure Prevention Fund.  Emily of SFVC announced a candlelight vigil for Domestic Violence victims.  
ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting was adjourned at 1:00pm. The next meeting is scheduled for November 20, 2013 at 11:00 am at Eastpointe of Lumberton.
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